TOWN OF WOLFEBORO PLANNING BOARD June 19, 2018 MINUTES

Book No. 20 18 6.00 N Book No. 20 18 6.00 N Book No. 20 18 6.00 N WOLFEBORO, N.H. TOWN CLERK

Members Present: Kathy Barnard, Chairman, Vaune Dugan, Vice-Chairman, Brad Harriman, Selectmen Representative, John Thurston, Mike Hodder, Peter Goodwin, Susan Repplier, Members.

Members Absent: Dave Alessandroni, Tom Brown, Alternates.

Staff Present: Matt Sullivan, Director of Planning and Development, Cathleen LaPierre, Recording Secretary.

Chairman Barnard opened the meeting at 6:30 PM at the Wolfeboro Town Hall Great Hall.

I. Introduction of Board Members

Chairman Barnard introduced the members of the Planning Board and Staff.

II. Public Comment

None.

III. Scheduled Appointments / Public Hearings / Public Forum

Master Plan Public Forum

The following topics were discussed and presented (see attached).

- Housing, Population, Economic Development
- Natural Resources
- Energy
- Transportation and Public Infrastructure
- Arts and Heritage
- Community Facilities

Kathy Barnard opened the public forum for comments.

Members of the public commented/asked:

- 1) Will we study how much will be spent to generate with regard to energy? Paul O'Brien replied yes, we run on a tight budget and will look into what to do on the energy side.
- 2) Cell bands?

Paul O'Brien stated there is an ongoing assessment and would need to look at storage.

3) Milton has a large array of solar panels on the main street, if we were to go that way, how could we square it away visually?

Paul O'Brien stated citizens would need to weigh on this.

4) Can we locate the electric study that was completed? Paul O'Brien replied yes.

- 5) Could a windmill be placed at the transfer station? Paul O'Brien stated he was uncertain if this has been discussed as there is no wind profile but could revisit this.
- 6) A study was done on the topic of water quality a few years ago; however, the results were not published. Could Lake Winnipesauke be used as a backup water source?

 Matt Sullivan agreed and will include as a resource.

There being no further comments from the public, Kathy Barnard closed the public forum.

IV. Action Items

N/A

V. Approval of Minutes

N/A

VI. Communications & Miscellaneous

N/A

VII. Unfinished Business

N/A

VIII. New Business

N/A

IX. Planning Board Subcommittee Reports

N/A

X. Nonpublic Meeting

N/A

It was moved by Kathy Barnard and seconded by John Thurston to adjourn the June 19, 2018 Wolfeboro Planning Board meeting. All members voted in favor. The motion passed.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 PM.

Respectfully Submitted, Cathleen LaTievre Cathy LaPierre

**Please note these minutes are subject to amendments and approval at a later date. **